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Dues Reminder 
 

 

Membership Director Steve Christy and Treasurer Mike Sneed would like to invite all members to consider the renewal of your 
dues for 2013.  Dues are still $20 for 12 months of our newsletter, The Data Plate, and 12 months of Packard fun.  We have 
recently updated our Membership Directory, and would like to continue to list all of our Packard friends within its pages.    
 

If you have already renewed, Mid-America Packards thanks you for your continued support.  If not, please consider doing so 
while at the next meeting or for your convenience to, by mail: 
 

Mike Sneed 
8517 ANN AVE., KC, KS 66112 

 

CHECKS PAYABLE TO: MID-AMERICA PACKARDS 
 

The national Packard Club would like to remind you that all members of PAC regions like ours are required to be members of 
tŀŎƪŀǊŘ !ǳǘƻƳƻōƛƭŜ /ƭŀǎǎƛŎǎΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǊŜƴŜǿ ȅƻǳǊ t!/ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŦƻǊ нлмо ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΗ 

July ς Program 
 

Welcome to the middle of the year!  Hard to 
believe that the PAC National Meet has come 
and gone so quickly, and that we are well into 
the second half of the year. Our program this 
month is a visit with ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ¦aY/ {!9 
competition Baja Buggy team.  The team will 
be giving us a presentation that (figuratively) 
puts YOU ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘǊƛǾŜǊΩǎ ǎŜŀǘ, which will be 
followed by a quick planning session for our 
next UMKC campus appearance. 
 
LŦ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƭƭƻǿǎΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ ƻŦ 
the film made during the 1973 PAC National 
Meet. 
 

July Refreshments: 

Connie Andrews/Glenn Dooley 
Hank & Lela Chamberlain  

http://www.midamericapackards.org/
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The Data Plate 

THE DATA PLATE IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY BY MID-AMERICA PACKARDS 

(MAP), A REGION OF PACKARD AUTOMOBILE CLASSICS.  OUR PURPOSE 

IS TO SERVE, PROMOTE AND REPORT NEWS ABOUT MID-AMERICA 

PACKARDS IN PRIMARILY A 75 MILE RADIUS OF KANSAS CITY.  

TO BECOME A MEMBER OF MAP, ONE MUST ALSO BE A MEMBER OF 

PACKARD AUTOMOBILE CLASSICS.  WE ENCOURAGE MEMBERSHIPS 

FROM OTHER PACKARD REGIONS.  OWNERSHIP OF A PACKARD IS NOT 

NECESSARY. 

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETINGS ARE HELD AT THE TRAILSIDE CENTER, 

9901 HOLMES ROAD, KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI AT 7:30 PM ON THE 

FOURTH FRIDAY OF EACH MONTH, UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTIFIED. 

NOTICE! 

ALL MATERIAL FOR THE DATA PLATE MUST BE SUBMITTED TO 

THE EDITORS BY THE 10TH
 OF THE MONTH! 

17704 PLATTSBURG ROAD, HOLT, MO 64048 

OR EMAIL TO pachlj@hotmail.com 

ELECTED BOARD MEMBERS 

DIRECTOR -------------------------------------- TOM NORMAN 

(913) 649-8383 tnorman@everestkc.net 

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR ------------------------------   JON ROOT 

(913) 381-4994 

SECRETARY /  TREASURER -----------------------    MIKE SNEED 

(913) 299-6133   papasneed@hotmail.com 

8517 ANN AVE., KC, KS 66112 

PROGRAMS & EVENTS DIRECTOR -------  MARSHA NORMAN 

(913) 649-8383  

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR ----------------------  STEVE CHRISTY 

(913) 677-0593   shc2020@linkcity.org 
 

APPOINTED BOARD MEMBERS 
 

TECHNICAL ADVISORS: 

 PRE-WWII ----------------------------- BILL CARNEY 

(785) 272-9109 

EDITORS, THE DATA PLATE ---------------------      JEFF PACHL 

(816) 628-0003   pachlj@hotmail.com 

STEVE CHRISTY  

(913) 677-0593   shc2020@linkcity.org 

Directors Column 

Tom Norman 

  July 2013 

Before starting this column, I decided to take a 

short drive in my Packard (you read that 

correctly).  Yesterday I picked my Packard up 

from Tim Macek and drove home.  The engine is 

now smooth and powerful, quiet and fun to 

drive.  The only item left to do is find a rebuilt 

master cylinder.  Does anyone have one or know 

of a rebuilder for this item?  Yesterday was our 

44th wedding anniversary and Marsha said happy 

wedding day present. 

We had a really packed week at the PAC National 

Meet, and Marsha and I spent two more weeks 

in Michigan visiting friends and favorite old 

haunts. We spent a couple of days in Midland, 

MI, and got to visit with Wilbur and Marjorie 

Haupt, members of our club that used to live in 

Overland Park. Along with Marjorie, their 

daughter Barbra drove the 1927 343 Rollston to 

the National Meet and back.  Wilbur and son-in-

ƭŀǿ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ƛƴ ²ƛƭōǳǊΩǎ ŀƛǊ-conditioned Cadillac 

ά¢ƘŜ [ŀŘƛŜǎ ƻŦ tŀŎƪŀǊŘέ ǘƻƻƪ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

Packard.  Tim Macek told me that Vic and Lucille 

also stopped to see Wilbur and Marjorie on their 

way back from the Reo National in Canada, as 

did Jeff Pachl. 

In the start of the column, I talked about driving 

my Packard and I want to thank Tim, Karen, and 

Vic Macek for all the effort and time it took to 

bring my car Packard back to life. 

For the rest of my comments on the National 

Meet, please turn to Page 4.  Hope to see as 

many members as possible at our July meeting.  

See you soon! 
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Mid-America Packard Club show at AutoZone Parts 

 

 
 

September 14, 2013 Saturday, 11 am-2pm 
22730 w 55 Terrace, Shawnee, KS (this is Johnson Dr. & 7 Highway) 

 

Pizza, barbeque and ice cream shops near. 
Please bring your Packard and chairs. Any questions may be directed to Mike Sneed. 

Please call Mike at 913-299-6133 

July 26 - Regular Membership Meeting  at the Trailside Center  

August  24 ð Fun at the City Market!  Please see details below! 

September 14 ð Packard Club Show at AutoZone Parts ð see details below! 

September ð Membership Meeting  at the Trailside Center - Refreshments  ð 

October 5 ðAnnual Chili Supper, Saturday from 1:00 to 4:00 at the Aller Garage, Kearney, Missouri.  

October 9-12 ð AACA Fall Meet, Hershey, Pennsylvania http://www.hersheyaaca.org/fallmeet.html  

November ð TBA 

December ð Holiday Banquet  

 

 
 

 

    

Fun At The City Market 
 Downtown Kansas city, Missouri 

 

Saturday, Aug 24, 2013, 10 am or earlier  
if you are visiting the city market or shops in area.  

 
You can go shopping at the market or visit the Steam boat Arabia -  ƛǘΩǎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΗ 

Senior price for the 90 min tour of the Arabia is $13.50 per person, with the first tour at 10am and additional 
tours every 30 min's. We recommend you tour after lunch. 

 
If you choose, you can just meet us for lunch at Bo Lings across from the market, 20 E 5th St., KC, MO, 816-

423-8036.  We will gather for lunch around 11:45 am. Please call Marsha if you will be joining us, just need a 
close figure to call in on Thursday Aug 22. 

 
Only city parking is available so, be aware if you are bringing your Packard.  Since it is August, everyone will 

understand if you drive modern and drive cool!   
 

Please call Marsha Norman for more information or call for Bo Lings reservations. 913 649-8383 
 

If you have a Packard shirt or T-shirt, please wear it! 

http://www.hersheyaaca.org/fallmeet.html


4 
 

The 2013 National Meet, Pontiac, Michigan 

By Tom Norman 

Fourteen members of 

Mid America Packard 

attended the Motor City 

Heritage 2013 Packard 

National meet.  We had 

a jam packed week of 

events.  We started 

Sunday with an ice 

cream social at Stahl 

Auto Foundation and auto collection.  Very nice people and an up close look at their collection.            

 Monday, everyone went to Packard proving ground to display cars and see the tremendous 

progress that has been made in the restoration of buildings and grounds.  Lunch was attended 

by three hundred and fifty people.  After lunch, 

we were treated to a presentation called 

ά[ŀŘƛŜǎ ƻŦ tŀŎƪŀǊŘέ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƎǳŜǎǘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎΥ  

Margaret Dunning who is 103 years old and still 

drives her 1930 Packard roadster she purchased 

in 1948. She was a very interesting speaker and 

attended many events including the river cruise, 

where we presented her with birthday cakes 

and happy birthday wishes as June 26th was her 

103rd birthday.   Fran Hale shared her memories 

as a secretary at Packard from 1942 to 1954 and executive secretary to PMCC President Hugh 

Ferry.  She said it was a very nice place to work until the man from General Electric Co. came to 

run things.  He thought you could sell cars 

like you do appliances!! It was a very 

interesting story, and nice to talk with 

someone who actually worked for Packard.  

The last speaker was Mary Ellen Dohrs, an 

industrial designer who was instrumental 

in the interior design of the 1955 and 1956 

Caribbean and 400.  The seat design with 

the upper back portion notched forward 

was her design for added comfort.  

Monday evening was the welcome party at 

 



5 
 

the famous Cranbrook Art Museum 

where we had desert and coffee and 

the opportunity to stroll through the 

museum.  Brian Kaufman, 

videographer for The Detroit Free 

Press Newspaper, gave a wonderful 

documentary on the Packard plant.  

He has been working on this for four 

years and showed the progression 

of decay and scrapper destruction.  

He has used factory photos and 

tried to duplicate the exact spot 

where the photographer would have stood to take the photograph.  He then takes a photo of 

how it looks today and super imposes it over the factory photo and shows the tremendous 

difference.  If you go to The Detroit Free Press web site and click on videographer or Brian 

Kaufman and click on Packard you should be able to see his work.  In the future he plans to 

offer it as video documentary. 

Tuesday we had a choice of two bus tours:  One tour left early for the Flint area.  Flint is 

another major Motor City and the birthplace of General Motors.  We toured the mansions of 

Edward T. Strong, President of GM in the thirties, and Harlow Curtis, President of GM in the 

ŦƛŦǘƛŜǎΣ Ǉƭǳǎ ά!ǇǇƭŜǿƻƻŘέ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ƻŦ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ {Φ aƻǘǘΣ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳƴŘŜǊǎ ƻŦ DaΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ 

toured the Alfred P. Sloan Museum that was featuring a special Packard exhibit in our honor.  

We also toured the former headquarters of the Dort automobile Company and a private car 

collection in the final Dort manufacturing plant.  The other tour also left in the morning headed 

south to Downtown Detroit to see recently-opened Piquette Road Model T Plant.  It was built 

by Henry Ford in 1904 

and served as the Ford 

Motor Co. headquarters 

until 1910.  This tour got 

a rare look at the city 

owned car collection 

έōǳōōƭŜ ŎŀǊǎέ ŀǘ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ 

Fort Wayne.  The cars 

are thought of this way 

because they are stored 

in climate controlled 

bubbles while they wait 

to be loaned out to 
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museums.  They also visited 

Elmwood Cemetery where 

Alvin Macauley and many 

other giants of the past are 

buried.  Plus this group was 

driven past the remains of 

the Packard Plant, could be a 

story for future article. The 

day ended with a lecture by 

local historian and author 

Nick Sinacori on the 

Racetracks of Detroit. 

Wednesday:  Various club meetings were held in the morning.  A vendor lunch was held and 

gave everyone a chance to meet the vendors and shop.  The women had the opportunity to 

enjoy a special lunch at the Village Club in Bloomfield Hills.  After lunch they could shop in 

downtown Bloomfield Hills.  In the afternoon we had the opportunity to visit The GM Heritage 

Collection.  Owned by GM and not usually open to the public, this collection has many one-of-a-

kind vehicles.  This was well attended and enjoyed by all who could attend.  That evening our 

dinner cruise took us down the Detroit River to Lake St. Clair on the north shore we saw Detroit.  

On the south shore we could see ²ƛƴŘǎƻǊΣ hƴǘŀǊƛƻΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ άƭƻǿŜǊ пуέ 

where Canada is to the south!  We also learned a Michigan Billionaire privately owns the 

Ambassador Bridge, which links Detroit, MI and Windsor, Ontario.  The Detroit side is industrial 

and the Canadian side is parks, gardens, homes, and beaches.  You can decide for yourself 

which one is more 

attractive! 

Thursday:  Judging 

day was at 

beautiful 

Rochester Park in 

downtown 

Rochester.  The 

show and judging 

was well attended 

by being held in 

this location.   

Many local 

residents and car 
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enthusiasts enjoyed seeing so many 

tŀŎƪŀǊŘΩǎ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ  {ǘŜǾŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘȅ 

had a Regional directors meeting at 

the park which gave us the first ever 

opportunity to have an open 

discussion and idea exchange on how 

to improve our regions. More joint 

meets between regions was a 

popular topic.  Thursday evening was 

the annual Fashion and Talent show 

with many new faces and outfits 

from 1899-1958. 

CǊƛŘŀȅΥ  ¢ǿƻ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ǘƻǳǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ b!{/!wΩǎ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǘ 

premier racing teams, Roush Racing.  We had 90 minutes at this location and viewed lots of 

classic Mustang muscle cars, Roush-restored race cars and original race winners straight from 

the track with dirt and winning graffiti.  Information was given on Roush racing and how cars 

are developed and produced.  They had nice assortment of older Ford cars & trucks.  The gift 

shop was a busy place and many people took a rest on the bus as many were ready to leave 

before 90 minutes were up.  We had a leisurely lunch on our own in downtown Plymouth.  

Then we had the opportunity to tour the fantastic private collection of Dick & Linda Kughn.  The 
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collection was 

located in two 

buildings and we 

really had to rush 

as only 45 minutes 

was scheduled for 

this stop.  The cars 

were original or 

beautifully 

restored toys of 

many eras.  I will 

write more on this 

collection after I 

review my photos.  

We had to move so 

fast all you could do was take pictures.  We could have easily spent two hours at this collection 

and Dick Kughn was fascinating man to visit with.  His working carrier was developing shopping 

centers.  The second tour was to The Henry Ford, the world- class history attraction that 

included Greenfield Village and the Henry Ford Museum.  Marsha went on this tour and 

enjoyed the changes that have been made to the village and museum.   She had not been back 

since our wedding rehearsal dinner 44 years ago.  After the tours people had a time to rest 

before the annual Awards Banquet.                                                                                                          
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For Sale:  Items from the Charles Hoyle 
literature collection.  Please direct inquiries 
to Carol Hoyle or Steve Christy. 

 

The Bob Aller Collection ï Vols. 1, 2 & 3 

Each volume                   - 

$26.00 

Set of all 3    - $56.00 

All Prices are Postpaid 
 

Mid -America Packardsô Official Projects 

Packard Ownerôs Service Card       - $3.35 

Data Plate Name Badge           - $8.00 
       (Specify Clip or Pin-Back Style) 

Packard Accessory Catalog #600  - $17.50 
   (Nov. 1, 1929)  (Reprint) 

 Master Servicemanôs Training Manuals 
(Choice of 3)          - $17.50 

1) 55
th
 Series Engines 

2) 55
th
 Series Clipper & Packard 

Mechanical Changes and Torsion Level 

3) 1952 Brakes, Regular and Easamatic  

 

 


